
 

CAN YOU RECOGNIZE AND REACT TO A NATURAL GAS LEAK? 
 

Trust your senses! Seeing bubbles in wet or flooded areas, dead vegetation or discolored plants 

or grass in a normally healthy environment, a hissing sound, and your sense of smell could 

indicate a gas leak that should be reported immediately to:        

 

City of Vienna Gas Department                       

(229) 268-4744 - 8:30 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.       

(229) 805-5250 - after regular business hours for immediate response by 

qualified personnel.        

 

Call 911  

 

If you smell gas inside your home or business, leave the premises immediately, do not call from 

your home, don't turn on or off any electrical switches, do not attempt to air out the building. If you 

are on the phone, do not hang up, lay it down and call the gas department from another phone at 

a safe distance. Remain away from the premises until emergency personnel have given you the 

okay to return. Never try to make repairs to stop a gas leak as you could possibly make the 

situation worse and cause possible damage, injury or death. Please do not hesitate to call your 

local natural gas department if you even think that what you smell may be gas. It is better to be 

safe.  

Thank you! 

Jeff Priest, Gas Superintendent 

City of Vienna  

 
 

 


